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SATURDAY PROGRAMME 

Saturday 9th August   Hilbre Island

Departure from the slipway at West Kirby about 9.45 am.

Christine Longworth will lead a walk to Hilbre Island, the site of recent 

archaeological investigations.. We will be on the main island for about three hours. 

Wear shoes for walking over rough and damp terrain and bring wet weather gear and 

a picnic lunch.  A new toilet has been installed on Hilbre in time for the summer.

Note:  Although there is no charge, we would be grateful if you would fill in a booking form if you intend to come as we need to inform the warden of Hilbre of anticipated numbers.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

WEEKEND PROGRAMME

19-21 September
Weekend in West Wales based at St Davids, Pembrokeshire, with visits to Castell Henllys Iron Age Fort, and sites from prehistory to the industrial period.

If you intend to come on this weekend, there is still time to book but hurry as the hotel is filling up fast.  You will find a booking form at the end of the newsletter. 

18 October 

One day conference “Building the Future, Revealing the Past:  
The Archaeology of  Merseyside 1750 to 1900” 

Liverpool Hope University, Childwall, Liverpool.

Further information is given below and a booking form  and more information is included with this Newsletter
THURSDAY EVENING LECTURE PROGRAMME 2008
16th October
Dr Roger White,Senior Lecturer and Deputy Director Institute of Archaeology & Antiquity, Birmingham, and Academic Director, Ironbridge Institute, Ironbridge Gorge Museum Trust.
 'Reconstructing a Viking Community: recent work on the Neston Crosses' 

20th November
Dr Richard Benjamin. Head of the International Slavery Museum, Liverpool 

'The International Slavery Museum: an active campaigner'.   

11th December
Christmas meeting - Diana Goodier 

'Viking and Saxon Re-enactment: Experimental archaeology?'  
IMPORTANT NOTE:  

From October evening lectures will take place at the new Friends Meeting House at 22 School Lane, off Hanover Street, near the Bluecoat Centre.  Meetings will be held in The Institute Room on the first floor.  All our evening lectures begin at 7.30 pm and finish round about 9.00 pm (we can stay longer as the room is booked till 10.00 pm).

We hope that more members will find this venue accessible as it is close to Central, James Street and Lime Street railway stations and to Queen Square bus station.  As car parking arrangements are changing all the time due to the redevelopment of the city centre, we suggest you try the Friends Meeting House website link (www.liverpoolquakers.org.uk).for up-to-date car parking information but the existing multi-storey car parks in the city centre are only a brief walking distance away. 

As there is a small kitchen attached to the room we would like to invite you all to enjoy tea or coffee and biscuits from 7.00 pm on 16 October.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

SATURDAY 18 OCTOBER – One day conference

“BUILDING THE FUTURE, REVEALING THE PAST: THE ARCHAEOLOGY OF MERSEYSIDE 1750 TO 1900”

Our previous conferences in 2001 and 2003 reviewed the archaeology of Merseyside from the prehistoric to the post-medieval periods.  This conference continues the chronological theme to examine the period circa 1750 to 1900 and beyond.  Given the vast amount of knowledge about the more recent historical periods, combined with the developer-driven nature of most recent archaeological activity in Merseyside, we decided on a different approach.  Instead of offering overviews of the current state of archaeological knowledge about topics such as trade or the development of towns, we have taken as our starting point archaeological work that has been carried out on particular sites, with a special emphasis on the redevelopment and regeneration of the centre of Liverpool.   

We see this as an opportunity to bring to wider public notice the results of work that attracted a lot of attention while it was ongoing.  Some of the findings appeared in the recent “Time Team” special “The Lost Dock of Liverpool” and this will be your chance to question the excavators.

Our new venue, Liverpool Hope University, has been warmly recommended.  You may have seen it on Television when it recently hosted the international conference “The Big Hope”. The Childwall site lies four miles from Liverpool city centre near the start of the M62. There is ample free car parking and it is on several bus routes.  Full details of how to get there will be sent out to those who book.   The papers delivered at the conference will be published in a future issue of the Journal of Merseyside Archaeological Society.
Registration will start at 9.00 am and the conference proceedings at 9.30 am. The conference will last till 5.00 pm with an hour for lunch.  The fee for Merseyside Archaeological Society members is £14 without lunch and £20 with lunch.  For non-members the fee is £16 without lunch and £22 with lunch.  Please send your booking form and fee by 4 October (with lunch) or 11 October (without lunch).   Although it will be possible to pay on the day it will not be possible to order lunch then.  

Please see the enclosed booking form and programme for the full details.

CHRISTMAS MEETING

Once again we have booked our Christmas meeting and evening meal at the popular Piazza Café, Mount Pleasant.  It will take place on Thursday 11th December at 7.00 pm, 

Our speaker on this occasion will be Diana Goodier, a member of the Society with a keen interest in historical re-enactment.  In the persona of a wise woman and healer she has taken part in living history events at many venues including Croxteth Hall and Prenton Rugby Club.  Please complete the booking form on page 5 if you wish to attend.
OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST TO MEMBERS

1
Museum Exhibitions Past, Present and Future

The First Emperor of China’s Terracotta Warriors came to the British Museum and moved on.  When I suggested visiting the exhibition as a group a couple of newsletters ago I had no idea that the exhibition would prove so popular and I am sorry if I dashed anyone’s hopes.   I finally got to the exhibition at 9.30 pm on a Saturday night in March as all the more convenient viewing times had sold out.   It was fascinating to see the variety of objects that accompanied the warriors, including terracotta musicians, scribes and birds, and reconstructed wooden carriages. 

This year’s big summer exhibition at the British Museum will be Hadrian: Empire and Conflict, which runs from 24 July to 28 October 2008.   The exhibition will explore the life, love and legacy of Rome’s most enigmatic emperor, Hadrian (reigned AD 117–138).  On display will be objects from 31 museums worldwide and finds from recent excavations that will provide fresh insight into the sharp contradictions of Hadrian’s character and challenges faced during his reign.  Full price tickets are £12 and concessions are available.

Closer to home, Lindow Man has returned to Manchester Museum for a year from April 2008.  The discovery of the preserved body of a man in a peat bog at Lindow Moss, Cheshire, in 1984 raised many questions. The man at the centre of the story remains a mystery, despite the efforts of archaeologists, historians, forensic scientists and museum curators.  In this new, free exhibition, Lindow Man: a bog body mystery, seven different people provide different perspectives on the life and death of a man who was revealed after nearly two thousand years.  Some of the objects in the exhibition have an obvious link to Lindow Man, while others may seem unexpected, but all of them are chosen to show the many sides of Lindow Man and what he means today. (Julia McLaughlin Cook)

2
Society for Clay Pipe Research

The SCPR is holding its annual conference in Liverpool on the 20th and 21st September this year.  The theme will focus on clay tobacco pipes from the North West and, on Saturday, will include a series of talks and discussions and the opportunity to examine material brought by delegates, On Sunday there will be a half day visit to Norton Priory with talks and the opportunity to look at the excavated pipe material from the site. The fee for the conference is £10 which will cover the cost of tea and coffee on Saturday.  Delegates are invited to join members of the SCPR for a meal on Saturday night and lunch will be available on Sunday at Norton Priory.  The cost of  the meals on Saturday night and Sunday is not included in the fee.

In addition, on Friday 19th, there is also an International Conference on Pipe Research taking place in Liverpool.  Anyone who is interested is invited to attend the series of seminars on world pipes which will be held in the Victoria Gallery and Museum, University of Liverpool, between 2.00 and 5.30pm.   There will be no charge for this event.

Any members of the Merseyside Archaeological Society who are interested in attending the Friday seminars or who would like to attend the SCPR conference should contact Jenny Woodcock, 42 North Sudley Road, Aigburth, L17 0BG (email:  iolanthe@onetel.com).

3
Archaeology at the BA

The British Association for the Advancement of Science (BA) Festival of Science 2008 will take place in Liverpool 6-11 September.   There will be talks, debates, exhibitions, hands on activities and excursions covering all fields of science from archaeology to zoology.

See BA website www.the-ba.net/festivalofscience or contact The BA, Wellcome Wolfson Building, 165 Queen’s Gate, London, SW7 5HD,  tel: 0870 770 7101, for a free programme booklet 

